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Metropolitan King County Council

Capital Budget Committee
Status Report on the New County Office Building

Schedule

· The construction is nearing completion of the exterior of the building. 

· The Tower Crane has come down, the man-lift will also be coming down in the next couple of weeks. At that point the remainder of the exterior can be completed. 

· The first moves are expected in mid-June when OIRM moves into the building. The major tenant, Public Health, will move in during July. 

· There are 1,395 being installed in the building. Beginning in Mid-May, 95 will be installed per week. 

· Potential Trades union strike may affect finishing work on the building. 

Budget

· Executive staff have informed Council staff of some additional IT purchases that may need to be made. Executive staff indicated an ability to fund much of these costs out of project contingency.

· Council staff is working to try to determine the magnitude of any such request, however, it appears that the total will be at least $800k. These costs are those incurred by the County in preparing the IT infrastructure for the building are not the responsibility of the developer.   

· TI improvements have been bid and are within the budgeted allowances. 
Other Items of Note

· The developer is in negotiations with a daycare operator for the building. 

· A branch of Prevail Credit Union will be located in the building. 

· A major purveyor of coffee and espresso will be located in the café area of the building. 
Other Business
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